
Cliffside Refiners Limited Partnership Meeting 

June 4, 2019 @ 10:00 AM 

Attendees: 

(Cliffside) Mark M. Barry S. Rodney C. Tim D. 

(Downtown) Alex C. Amanda C. Emress B.   

(NOC)  Heath   

(CRLP) Nick D. Bobby S.  Bob L.  Nick H. Mike C. 

  Tony K. Brad B. Tom P.   

Roll Call 

 Noted 

Antitrust Issues 

Nick D.-Provided to list of attendees on call, if anyone has any questions please let me know 

1. Booster Project 
Bobby S.-Is plant running? 
Mark M.-Yes started the Waukesha at 6 AM this morning. 
Nick D.-update on welding. 
Heath M.-no change in status at this point, we do anticipate having it done before Arc 
flash 
Brad B.-As we keep pushing it out what about the PPE and the insulation that is going to 
push us into a corner.  I’m just pointing it out that the insulation is a PPE protection, be 
cautious of that pushing you into a corner. 
Nick H.-Heath could you give us a little more insight? 
Heath M.-We are in negotiations with them to finish out the work, I just received 
documentation that I had been waiting on and hopefully they can schedule to go back to 
work next week. 
Nick D.-I’m adding a bullet on the caution that Brad raised. 
Amanda C.-We are going to have to get a contract for that, it is on the ORI list, it is a 
before start item.  We can do the signage and I thought we talked about people wearing 
required PPE until that contract is in place.  I would hate for that to hold us up.   
Nick D.-Isolation of the area 
Amanda C.-yes Sir 
Brad B.-Ok but you need to get maintenance out there to get that going.  There is still 
some kind of hand cuffs as to what you can do.  We need to have that at the forefront.   
Nick D.-Any changes to electrical? 



Alex C.-Still on track. 
Nick D.-Amanda I got your list.  K100, Tony update. 
Tony K.-Just waiting back on confirmation of delivery. 
Brad B.-What date should we expect it? 
Tony K.-Should be mid-June.  We have materials for the oil leak, cylinder are due by 
middle of the month. 
Nick D.-Have oil repair materials, mid-June for cylinders, conceivably I sent CRLP a 
note giving you the options.  Could definitely do the wipers solo, then the cylinders could 
hit the 2 week mark.  So toward the end of next week for sure oil work but not cylinder 
work.  The next few weeks are difficult for work conflicts. 
Amanda C.-The oil contract issue is being taken care of it is no longer an issue.  
Therefore that takes my major concern off the table.  It is your equipment you just tell us 
when you want an outage.   
Nick D.-We could do something next week then the next available until July 8th. 
Amanda C.-We notified you on Sunday about the outage to see if we could have taken 
advantage of it but we weren’t able to get a crew available for that.  Where the pressure is 
right now is not a good place and we haven’t notified anyone of an outage. 
Nick D.-The week of July 8th sounds secure, gives time to notify and build line pack.  We 
don’t have to solve it right now.   
Brad B.-Prax will have majority of work, if we do the packings was Enerflex going to 
slide it along the shaft and not pull the pistons?   
Tony K.-It could be that simple, we won’t know until we get in there and look at it. 
Nick D.-Check your resources.  Next week maybe overly optimistic.  So the plant is back 
up and from what I understand it was Xcel energy had an issue 
Barry S.-One of the capacitors blew up on the pole south of the meter building so that 
tripped the power closure for the power company and locked them out.  It also tripped 
our main breaker.   
Nick D.-So their equipment then 
Barry S.-Yes. 
Amanda C.-Because the total loss of power we have had issues with the DCS.  We are 
going to be asking for some additional help with that. 
Nick D.-Fair enough.   
Amanda C.-We also have communication issues.  Did we reinitialized the VPN. 
Alex C.-No the ticket is still open with them. 
Brad B.-The AT&T issue is just the inability for us to communicate back and forth and 
get into the system.  The TSA issue was something we have never seen before and we 
think it is because the battery backup went completely dead.  Communication issue, we 
are going to have to get a couple of our engineers on site to look it over and the battery 
system may need to be replaced. 



Brad B.-Since you don’t have a monthly PM program they probably haven’t been 
checked frequently. 
Barry S.-There is nothing to do on those but to replace them. 
Nick D.-We will have to get some help there Brad.  I know Marty used to deal with 
Mangan.  We will need to have some internal support. 
Brad B.-Who is taking care of the batteries? 
Nick D.-That is CRLP equipment. 
Amanda C.-we need a write up proposal on these so that we can get the work going ok? 
Nick D.-Right ok. 
Barry S.-The battery backup needs to be time and material and the DCS needs to be a 
proposal. 
Nick D.-Moving on down any other changes.  Methane pump end of June, projects still 
under review.  Training we had a call last Thursday and clarifying what was done and 
what is left to be done.   
Brad B.-Methane pump will be installed tomorrow. 
 
 
 
 


